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PASTOR JAMES MILLER 

Dear Friends in Christ,  

             One day follows the next. Before we know it, a week goes by, then a month, then a whole season. So it is with 

the Church Year. We find ourselves in Lent. It is a time that can bring back memories of self-sacrifice: of “giving up” 

something. This is a practice that relates to the ancient practice of fasting during Lent. The idea is to give honor to Jesus 

who fasted forty days in the wilderness, and at the same time, was tempted by Satan. Jesus willingly subjected himself 

to this in order to show that although fully divine, He was also fully human and therefore, truly was tempted, and truly 

suffered. We are taught that because of this He can comfort us and give us strength when we are tempted in our lives. If 

we “give up” something that we truly enjoy it is supposed to help us to begin to understand our weaknesses and that we 

need to turn to Jesus for strength---that we can’t “go it alone” in this life. 

             This practice of turning away from things we enjoy, especially the things we really enjoy eating or drinking can 

have good health benefits for us, especially if this results in our changing bad habits into good habits which last past the 

season of Lent. If this is your practice during this Lenten season, I commend you for this, but want to remind you to be 

always turning to Jesus for help as well as to give thanks for the strength He is giving. The object of Lent is to remind 

us of our weaknesses and strengthen our relationship with Jesus. If our physical health improves as a result, consider 

that to be a good by-product, not the main purpose.  

             There is another temptation that we are all prone to and that is in how we think about others. As sinners, we 

sometimes find ourselves losing patience with others, getting into arguments, and sometimes not finding resolutions. 

When this happens, we begin to think mean thoughts that eventually harden into grudges against others. This is not the 

way of peace and this is not the way of our Lord Jesus, who calls us to forgive one another as He has forgiven us. We 

heard Him speak about this in our Gospel lesson just a few weeks ago. “So if you are offering your gift at the altar, and 

there remember that your brother has something against you, 24 leave your gift there before the altar and go; first be rec-

onciled to your brother, and then come and offer your gift.” (Mat 5:23-24 RSV) 

             Finally, I want to offer you a simple but powerful reflection on Lent. It comes to us from the Byzantine Church, 

centuries ago: 

“The Lord my Creator took me as dust from the earth, 

and formed me into a living being, 

breathing into me the breath of life. 

God honored me, 

setting me as ruler upon the earth over all things visible, 

and made me the companion of angels. 

But Satan the deceiver, 

using the serpent as instrument, 

enticed me by food--- 

parted me from the glory of God, 

and gave me over to the earth and to the lowest depths of the earth. 

But in compassion, O Savior, call me back again!” 

 

             Dear friends, our Savior, Jesus, is calling us back. He is calling us back each day. Let us respond to His call 

during this season of Lent. Let us follow Him, one day at a time, one step at a time, as He approaches that most impor-

tant day, when He willingly offers Himself to be crucified, for  our sins, so that we might be saved.  

 

—Christ’s peace, Pastor Jim 
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FORUM ON SUBSTANCE ABUSE AND THE OPIOID CRISIS 

 

On April 22 the Lutheran Parish of Northern Dutchess will be sponsoring a forum of participants from various 

agencies that are working together to combat the problem of drug and substance abuse, a problem that is plagu-

ing all communities including ours. The forum will begin at 7:00 pm at Third Lutheran Church. 

 

The statistics on drug abuse are alarming: 130+ people die every day from opioid -related drug overdoses. An 

estimated 2.1 million people have an opioid use disorder, and 11.4 million of those who were prescribed an 

opioid misused their prescription. Moreover, opioids are but only one type of the substances being abused.  

 

The forum will include the following panelists: a representative from government who will describe what legisla-

tive actions are being taken; a doctor from the medical community; a member of local law enforcement; a coun-

selor from the Council on Addition Prevention & Education; and a member of the clergy. To further drive home 

the problems associated with substance addiction, a member of our community will relate a personal experience. 

The forum will end with a brief training session on administering Naloxone (brand name Narcan) for the emer-

gency treatment of a known or suspected opioid overdose.  

 

The intent of the form is to provide awareness of the various agencies who are working hard to combat this af-

fliction. And thus, “Hand in Hand for a Better Tomorrow” is the theme of this forum to be included on event fly-

ers and other advertising. All members of our parish are encouraged to attend, as are members of the community. 

Our local school districts have agreed to advertise this event within the high schools. Please plan to attend, and 

pass the word to friends and neighbors.  

 

For further information, please contact either Carole Hack (845-876-8180) or Bonnie Reyero (518-697-7608)     
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Pastor Ness with members of the Men’s Saturday Morning Breakfast at Memorial in 2011.   

Photo K.R. Cook 



 

Parish Council President: Carl Dowden 

Memorial Lutheran, Rock City, Council 

President: Tandy Walker 

Sunday Holy Communion 8:30 am 
 

St. Paul’s Lutheran, Red Hook, Council 

President: Marilyn Heuer  

Sunday Holy Communion 11:00 am 
 

Third Lutheran, Rhinebeck,  

Church Council President: 

Monica C. Gabryszewski 

Sunday Holy Communion 9:45 am 
 

Pastor James Miller 

See Inside for Services & Events 
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